
St Laurence Catholic Primary School 
Spring 1 Newsletter  -  February 2024 

Through God's grace, a community growing in knowledge and understanding.  

Dear Parents and Carers, 

Spring is on its way and the Lenten season, of the church, has begun. We had a prayerful 

start, on Ash Wednesday, with a liturgy led by Fr. Simon. Of course, Shrove Tuesday was 

fun-filled with St. Laurence’s pancake races. As well as having lots of fun, the children were 

raising money for this year’s charity, Mary’s Meals. 

Thank you to the parents who joined us for the liturgy and to Mrs. Quail who supported Mrs. 

Harvey in organising and running the pancake races. 

A couple of weeks ago, some of our children had the opportunity to meet and greet a very spe-

cial visitor to Arbury—Queen Camilla. The queen was visiting Meadows Community Café 

and we were invited to be part of the welcoming party. Our children presented Queen Camilla 

with flowers, drawings and get well cards for King Charles and the Princess of Wales. See, 

inside, for some photos from the day.  

 

Enjoy the half-term break with your family and friends! 

Mrs McGhee Wallace and the St. Laurence Team 

Emphasizing the importance of listening to the cries of the oppressed and           

confronting personal and societal idols, the Pope calls for a Lent marked by prayer, 

fasting, and communal action. He envisions Lent as a season of renewal and 

hope, inviting believers to embark on a journey toward genuine freedom and           

solidarity. 

Committed to the words 

of Christ and the Gospel 

Values. 

 

 

 

 Head of School          

Mrs McGhee Wallace 

Assistant Head                          

Mrs Chalklin 

SENCo/Inclusion 

Mrs Harvey 

 

Our Classes 

Wrens   Mrs Chalklin    

Skylarks Miss Armstrong

-         Mortlock   

Kingfishers Miss Tanvir/

Mrs Thompson (Friday) 

Quails Mrs Kitagawa 

Swallows Miss Corcoran 

Doves Mrs Groves 

Magpies Miss Ward 

Owls Mrs Tilley 

Kestrels Mrs Prokop 

   

TERM DATES 

Spring Term 

Half-term week 

Monday 19th February 

PD Day 

Monday 26th February 

Pupils return 

Tuesday 27th February 

Term ends 

Thursday 28th March 

 

 For yours and your           

children’s safety, please do 

not enter the car park unless 

you have permission to do so, 

in your car. 

Administrative Officer       Administrative Assistant Caretaker                                                                                                                       

Mrs Rokitnicka      Miss Tu                Mr. Tapp              

 

                                                               

Attendance target: 95%   Actual Attendance:   92.9% 

Ten:Ten Newsletter           

http://www.tentenresources.co.uk/prayers-for-home/parent-newsletter/
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Sadly, a minority of parents continue to be abusive and 

threatening towards our staff team. This will not be          

tolerated. 

We have taken advice from Cambridgeshire Police and they 

have advised us to report this type of incident as a crime, 

each time it happens. 

If you demand to see a member of staff, refuse to leave 

the school when asked or verbally/physically threaten a 

member of staff, you will be reported to the police. 


